
    

  
 

         
 

      
    

 
 

   
    

     
 

    
 

 
    

   
 

 

Summary: Investigation of Alleged Inappropriate Conduct by NPS 
Deputy Director 
Report Date: May 29, 2018 Report Number: 18-0562 

The OIG investigated allegations that National Park Service (NPS) Deputy Director P. Daniel 
Smith made an obscene gesture and used vulgar language while standing in the hallway of the 
NPS headquarters in Washington, DC.  

Smith and another NPS employee recalled Smith telling a story while they were standing in the 
hallway together, but they denied that Smith touched himself obscenely or used any vulgar 
language. Smith acknowledged he gestured with his hands to simulate urinating while telling a 
story and stated that in hindsight the story and the gesture were not appropriate for work. The 
other employee said he was not offended by the story or the gesture but also acknowledged that 
they were inappropriate for the workplace. We found no other witnesses to the incident. 

This is a summary of a report of investigation that was issued to the Senior Advisor to the 
Secretary of the Interior, who is exercising the authority of the Assistant Secretary for Fish, 
Wildlife, and Parks. 
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